MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

24 SEPTEMBER 2001


Cllr K Barnes



*
Cllr L Pinnell


Cllr A Burlton



Cllr Mrs J Richardson 

*
Cllr T Coldwell


*
Cllr Mrs M Richmond


Cllr Mrs J Demonti


*
Cllr Mrs N Symonds

*
Cllr B Engel



*
Cllr R Taylor

*
Cllr R Gilbert


*
Cllr K Warnell (Town Mayor)

*
Cllr Mrs D Hollebon


*
Cllr M Wood


Cllr R Madell




Cllr Miss C Woodman

*
Cllr D Peek



*
Cllr J Wyllie (Deputy Town Mayor)
*
denotes present

209.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Burlton, Cllr Mrs Demonti, Cllr Madell,

Cllr Mrs Richardson and Cllr Miss Woodman

210.
SUSPENSION OF STANDING ORDERS
RESOLVED:  that Standing Orders be suspended to allow presentations by Mr Rod Nicholls, Youth Worker, Northgate End and Inspector Radwell.

211.
PRESENTATION BY INSPECTOR RADWELL
Inspector Radwell informed members that 1 October 2001 would see the introduction of the revised divisional structure with the reduction of the present nine divisions into three.  From this day Inspector Radwell would have under his control one Sargeant and five Constables who would be acting as a community team. At Ward level there would be nominated constables with part of Central, Silver Leys, All Saints and the Meads being served by PC Hunt.  The remaining part of Central and South being served by PC Dave Brown. It was hoped that dedicated Ward days would be arranged with officers coming together to address specific issues. The other three constables would be deployed in the Buntingford region.  No specific guidance had been given on the extent of the policing under the new system with a result that Inspector Radwell felt that he would have a degree of flexibility.  Details of the new scheme with relative contact numbers would be published in due course.

212.
PRESENTATION BY MR ROD NICHOLLS, YOUTH WORKER, NORTHGATE END

Mr Nicholls gave members a resume of his background in youth and associated work and elaborated on his aspirations for developing the youth service at Northgate End.  Already attendance figures were beginning to show an increase following the seasonal ‘fall-off’ during the summer months.  Staff moral had increased and there appeared to be a genuine feeling of enthusiasm at the Centre.  The Saturday night youth club was now active and the youth were currently involved in the Keystone Award which encouraged youth to show initiative, respect and leadership.  It was important to provide the young people with a variety of activities which 

they required and not to impose activities on them.  The décor of the Centre left a lot to be desired and was in need of refurbishment to provide a more user friendly atmosphere. This would need a financial commitment by the Stakeholders.  Following a brief question and answer session Mr Nicholls was thanked for his attendance.

213.
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 16 JULY 2001


RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.

214.
COMMUNICATIONS
(i)
Stansted Airport Expansion – Letter from Stansted Mountfitchet Parish Council


To note that a meeting had been convened for Friday 28 September 2001 to discuss the response to the current planning application.




(ii)
Town Council’s response to Stansted Airport Application for provision of a standby runway and the proposed development to 25mppa


RESOLVED:  that the Clerk arrange to convene a Special meeting of the Planning and Environment Committee to respond to the issue of the stand-by runway and that the arrangements be made for the expansion of the Airport to be discussed prior to the 

31 October 2001 deadline.

215.
QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

None.

216.
BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

None.

217.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

(i)
Planning and Environmental Committee                                         23 July 2001





RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.




(ii)
Financial and General Purpose Committee                                     30 July 2001





RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.




(iii)
Vacation Committee                                                                       13 August 2001





RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.




(iv)
Planning and Environmental Committee                                3 September 2001





RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.




(v)
Leisure and Amenities Committee                                         10 September  2001





Min 195 – Hallingbury Road East





RESOLVED:  that the former Allotment Land Working Party be reconstituted with the following members being duly elected to serve:-

Cllr Mrs Hollebon, Cllr Mrs Richardson, Cllr Barnes and Cllr Wyllie




(vi)
Planning and Environment Committee
                           17 September  2001





RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received.

218.
SCHOOL GOVERNORS

St Michael’s School

A letter had been received from Mrs C Metcalf, Clerk to the Governors, seeking the Town Council’s agreement to Mr Nigel Sainsbury continuing as a Governor of the School. 

RESOLVED: that Mr Sainsbury’s continuation be approved.

219.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Mrs Richardson be nominated as the Town Council’s representative.
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